
Adventure Travel Festival 

This year’s Adventure Travel 
Festival—featuring Colin Angus, 
World Traveller Extraordinaire
(above), and Kevin Callan, The 
Happy Camper—is June 1st and 
2nd. This is your opportunity to 
show your support for the 

Kawartha Trans Canada Trail. 
Please come out for the event 
and/or tell others about it and 
help us raise funds for the trail.  

For more information about the 
festival, check out 
www.adventuretravelfestival.ca. 

Mark Your Calendars... 
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What a winter! Snowmobilers may not have been able to enjoy the Kawartha Trans Canada Trail due 
to lack of snow but walkers and even some cyclists took advantage of the weather. So far this spring, 
reports from trail users and our managing partners indicate the trail is in good shape—just some gate 
repairs and sign replacement needed.  

Last summer, through a tourism grant we hired a student part time to do a trail user survey. He sur-
veyed nearly 100 users and the results were presented to the Board in January. The survey results 
were revealing, confirming and informative. Some of the highlights from the survey include the fol-
lowing: the majority of users came from Peterborough; the economic impact for the trail is approxi-
mately $20,000 for the year; cycling and walking are the major uses; and the eastern section of the 
trail gets the most use. There were several ideas suggested by the trail users as to how to market and 
promote our trail and many of the users said the trail’s surface, scenery and safety are excellent. They 
would highly recommend the trail to others. Thank you volunteers—it is because of you comments 
like this are given. 

Our managing partners along with the Board of Directors are constantly working on the trail, not 
only maintaining it but continuing to refine and develop new opportunities or experiences for the 
trails, improve signage, and engage others to use the trail. 
 

The continued success of our trail rests with carrying a message of support to residents and visitors. 
Our message has been clear and consistent, the Trans Canada Trail is important to the health of our 
communities, tourism and our citizenry. Our challenge lies in raising the volume of our voice when 
we shout our message. The only way we raise our volume is to increase the number of voices that 
support our mission. In this age of social networking we must seek opportunities to connect with 
more trail supporters. We use our newsletter, and our new website to get our message to more peo-
ple, but we need to do more. 

So, what is the charge to you? Find more supporters and have them commit their support to our 
mission. Visit our website and send the link to fellow supporters. Or use Facebook, Twitter or You-
Tube to connect with others who need to know more about our trail or to introduce them to our 
trail. Only through your efforts can we raise the volume of our voice. If you know some people who 
would like to receive our newsletter please forward it to them, and if they want to be placed on a 
distribution list, forward their email addresses to kawarthatct@gmail.com. 
 
The trail is FREE for use and only because of our managing partners and their volunteers. We need 
to raise money to pay for our insurance, property lease, sign replacement, gate repairs etc. In order to 
raise these funds, the KTCTA hosts a major fundraiser each year to raise enough money to keep the 
trail free for everyone to use. As highlighted on the newsletter cover, our annual Adventure Travel 
Festival is coming soon. Hope to see you there! 
 
On behalf of myself, our dedicated Board of Directors, managing partners and many volunteers, 
thank you for supporting your national trail—the Kawartha Trans Canada Trail.  
 

 
 

President’s Message 

Al  MacPherson 
President, KTCTA 
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Help us promote the 
KTCT through social 

media:            
Facebook                  
Twitter                   

YouTube... 
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New Volunteers are  

always welcome! 

See website for details 
or email us at 

kawarthatct@gmail.com
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Celebrating 20 Years... 

Managing Partner Profile: The Brick Church 

… and looking forward to 
Connection 2017! 

The Trans Canada Trail, the 
world's longest and grandest 
trail, is celebrating its 20th An-
niversary in 2012. What began 
in 1992 as a legacy project of 
Canada's 125th Anniversary 
has grown into 16,500 kilome-
tres of connected trail from 
coast to coast to coast.  

Through the dedication and 
commitment of countless vol-
unteers; generous donations 
from individuals, corporations, 
and foundations; and the sup-
port of all levels of govern-
ment, the trail is 6,000 kilome-
tres away from being fully con-
nected. Our goal is to fully 
connect the trail in time for 
another celebration—Canada's 
150th Anniversary in 2017.   

The remaining sections of trail 
—200 gaps across the country 

—traverse some of Canada's 
most challenging terrain. In 
collaboration with its trail part-
ners, the Trans Canada Trail 
organization has developed a 
detailed Connection Plan to 
meet these special demands.  

The trail also recently estab-
lished a new Foundation and 
launched an ambitious fund-
raising campaign to raise the 
150 million dollars needed to 
connect the trail. With the con-
tinued support of our provin-
cial and territorial partners and 
all levels of government, I be-
lieve we will fill in those gaps. 

The Trans Canada Trail is the 
largest volunteer effort of its 
kind ever to be undertaken in 
this country. As the organiza-
tion turns 20, we applaud the 
contributions of over 100,000 
Canadians who have selflessly 
donated their time, talents, 

labour, and essential fundrais-
ing dollars to this national 
treasure.   

As we look forward to fully 
connecting the trail in 2017, we 
remember a few of the many 
milestones of the past 20 years: 
opening the first pavilion in 
Caledon, ON; the exploration 
of a route through the North-
west Territories; the 2009 re-
ception for our provincial and 
territorial partners hosted by 
then Governor General 
Michaëlle Jean; and a trail walk 
in Gatineau led by Mrs. Lau-
reen Harper, a valued cham-
pion of this project.    

We invite you to share your 
memories on our new website 
by joining our online commu-
nity and uploading photos and 
stories of your trail experiences 
over the years. 

 

sourced meals, queen-sized 
beds in three private rooms, 
and facilities to harbor bikes in. 
An easy glide down the hill 
leads right to the Kawartha 
Trans Canada Trail.  

As one of the trail’s 13 manag-
ing partners, Jen Drapeau, 
owner of the Brick Church, has 
stressed the importance of the 

This renovated church on the 
border of the Kawartha Lakes 
region is a unique, artistic and 
elegant bed and breakfast, and 
event venue. With towering 
ceilings, exposed Douglas fir 
beams, and an original bell 
tower, it is both welcoming 
and peaceful.  

Guests are treated to locally 

legacy of this national trail. It is 
a perfect way to commute and 
enjoy the local rural landscape.  

The Brick Church has cycling 
and hiking packages available. 
Check out 
www.thebrickchurch.biz for 
details. 
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Deborah Apps 

President and CEO of  

Trans Canada Trail 

INTERNATIONAL TRAILS DAY: June 2nd, 2012 
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By Marnie Callaghan  

The Trans Canada Trail provides a magnificent green corridor for wildlife and for our enjoyment. 
For the most part, trees along this corridor are unconstrained by overhead power lines and are free 
from the damaging effects of road salt. The “Reaboro Residents” section of the trail was the happy 
recipient this Earth Day of 400 trees from the Lindsay Lions Club. 

The Lions Club does amazing work with the blind and with preventing blindness around the world. 
But the scope of their community work is wide and varied including the environment. Lions Club 
International set a goal of planting one million trees world wide this year. As of March 1, they have 
already far exceeded their target by planting almost 7,000,000 trees and, of course, the campaign is 
only getting started in the northern hemi-
sphere.  

Lindsay Lions donated the saplings (from the 
Victoria Stewardship Council) and they even 
came out and helped our Reaboro group with 
the planting! Thank you Lions! 

We were also the beneficiaries of 20 bird boxes 
made by Pete Tamlin’s woodworking class at I. 
E. Weldon Secondary School. The boxes are 
up and waiting for spring tenants.  

These projects rounded off the afternoon after 
a morning of garbage pick-up. So all in all – a 
very successful and satisfying Earth Day in 
Reaboro.  

Trail is Greener Thanks to Lindsay Lions Club 
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Thank You, 

Dorianne!  

Supporter Profile: Dorianne Lackey 
 
Dorianne Lackey (far right in 
photo) has been a strong supporter 
of the Kawartha Trans Canada 
Trail since its beginning.  
 
As a retired phsyio therapist, an 
avid walker, golfer and a proud 
grandmother, a healthy life style is 
important to her. The trail provides 
the perfect opportunity to remain 
active and healthy.  
 
Dorianne’s goal is to explore all 44 
kilometres of the Kawartha Trans 
Canada Trail. 

Kawartha Trans Canada Trail Association            Spring Edition 2012 

Molly, Lilah and  Laura Brown 
plant trees and install bird houses 
along the Kawartha Trans Canada 
Trail during Earth Day. 
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A Beautiful View 

By Kevin Adams 

Along our section of the Trans 
Canada Trail is a beautiful 
view. The panoramic vista 
from the top of the drumlin in 
Omemee is spectator. Breath-
taking scenery can be seen for 
kilometres. The surrounding 
hillsides, farms, valleys and the 
Pigeon River as it enters and 
leaves the village is a pictur-
esque sight. One only has to 
imagine the incredible fall col-
ours from this vantage point.   

The TCT bisects the Board of 
Education’s property in Ome-
mee, with Scott Young Public 
School (SYPS) to the south 
and a 22-acre parcel of land to 
the north. The grade 5 to 8 

students from 
SYPS have been 
planting native 
species on this 
abandoned farm-
land since 1994. 
Over 17,000 plants 
have been planted 
throughout the 
years and over 
$110, 000 has been 
raised from a vari-

ety of sponsors. The students 
have been involved in many 
environmental projects includ-
ing planting seedlings, 10-foot 
bareroot trees and wildlife 
shrubs; building bird and bat 
houses, erecting rock and 
shrub piles; and creating a 
3,000-square foot wetland on 
the western section of the 
property. The 20-centimetre 
seedlings of 1994-6 are now 4 
to 15 metres tall, depending 
where they have taken root.   

It is hard to imagine now what 
this area looked like in the fall 
of 1993. The students have 
regenerated this land and en-
hanced the local ecosystem by 
creating wildlife corridors. Fifty 
four different species have 

been planted, including 
swamp/burr/red oak, 
red/silver/sugar/amur maple, 
mountain/green/white/black 
ash, river birch, willow, spruce, 
white cedar, hemlock, butter-
nut, tamarack, highbush cran-
berry, serviceberry, nannyberry, 
ninebark, lilac, stag-
horn/fragrant sumac, autumn 
olive, wildflowers, sedges, 
buttonbush, lily pads and duck-
weed. 

If you haven’t hiked this sec-
tion of the Trans Canada Trail 
yet, you are in for a special 
treat! 

Trail gates 
continue to 
be damaged 
by illegal ATV 
users. Ce-

ment barriers are in 
place to protect the 
gates because they are 
costly to repair. If you 
see damage occurring 
please report it to Crime 
Stoppers or the OPP. 

Please control your dogs 
on the trail. There have 
been situations when 
trail users have been 
scared by aggressive 
dogs. 

Plans are underway 
for a four-season 
photo contest. 
Watch for it! 

At the top of the drumlin, 
there is a Memorial sign 
honouring the 
Afghanistan Mission.  
Mark Maclean, a graduate 
of SYPS in 1999, who was 
killed in action in 
December 2008, was 
honoured on Earth Day 
2010 by the whole school, 
when they planted 300 
twelve-foot bareroot red 
maple trees into the side 
of the drumlin. 
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REMEMBER!  

There is poison ivy 
in the ditches. Stay 
on the trail! 
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Susan & Ed Stephenson 

Wylie & Marnie Suggitt 

Marian Sweetnam 

 

In memory of  

Liz Maxwell (from the Biker 
Babes) 

 

In honour of  

Margaret Davies*  
The Hardy Family 

Ruth LaMantia*  
Claire & Jean Morgan 

Jan Smith*  
Susan Stephenson* 
George & Marian        
Sweetnam*  
 

 

TRAIL BLAZER 

Dianne & Ted Abbot 

Wayne & Cathy Alldred 

Biker Babes 

Blewett Printing 

Hal & Hilda Bowry 

Crayola Canada 

Dianne’s Country Cooking 

Cycle Chicks 

Cycling Dudes 

Bill & Elaine Elliott 

Bruce & Lynne Faulkner 

Gayle Golden 

Health for Life 

Stan & Marion Hill 

Kawartha Cycling Club 

Kent Florist 

Kinsmen Club of Lindsay 

Gus & Ruth LaMantia 

Lindsay Animal Clinic Pro-
fessional Corp. 

Lindsay Lions Club 

Jo Anne Lindsay 

Barbara MacPherson 

Robin & Rosemary 
Maughan 

Joe & Joyce McGuire 

Claire & Jean Morgan 

Morris Veterinary Hospital 

Gael Morrison 

Nicholls – Eleanor 
(DeNure), Lawrence,    
Catherine (Reed), Calvin 

Bernie & Lillian Nickerson 

Oakwood & District Lions 
Club 

Omemee & District Lions 
Club 

Ontario Woodlot              
Association 

Pat & Mike O’Reilly 

Lou & Judy Probst 

path to stillness yoga studio 

Payne, Grignon Family 

June & Thomas Pick 

Bill & Marg Preston 

Howard Robinson 

Barbara Rose 

John Rose 

Laurie Scott 

Linda Skilton 

Ross Smith 

Sheila & John Speirs 

TD Canada Trust –       
Omemee 

Doris Webster 

Ron & Gillian Willcocks 

John & Anne Willemse 

 

In memory of 

Margaret Fevang 

Mr. & Mrs. S.D. Fevang 

John Kennedy 

Dr. Al Lackey 

Marytherese Saigeon 

Arthur D. Truax* 

Shane Paul Allan Wood 

 

In honour of 

Ted & Dianne Abbot 

Dr. Robert Drury 

Ainsley & Avery Herr 

Laurie & Jamie               
Lautenschlager 

Malone & Jack 

Jack M. Murphy 

Dale Parks est: 1950 

Linda Rutherford & Nancy 
Pelletier – St. Andrew’s 
Youth Fellowship Leaders 

Henry & Frederick          
Stephenson 

Ellen & Terry Woodward 

Erin Woodward 

 

TRAIL MAKER 

Carol & Bob Barkwell 

Benville Pet Resort 

Margot J. Fawcett 

Ron & Rose Gibbons 

Anne Glanfield*  
Doug van Hemessen 

Joanne & Tom Johnson 

Lisa Kaldeway 

Kawartha Field Naturalists 

Dirk & Hennie Kookhaas*  
Phil LaPenna 

DeNure Donor Wall 
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TRAIL CHAMPION 

Barron Cowan 

Dorothy DeNure 

Ron Fevang 

Green Trails Alliance 

Kawartha Lakes Community 
Futures Development 

Haig Kelly 

Dorianne Lackey*       

National Trails Coalition 

Omemee Legacy C.H.E.S.T. 

Ontario Ministry of Economic 
Development 

PICKSEED 

Sir Sanford Fleming College 

TD Friends of the Environ-
ment Foundation 

Trans Canada Trail 

The Ontario Trillium      
Foundation 

 

In memory of  

Dr. Al Lackey 

Steven Thompson 

 

In honour of 

Hugh Davies 

 

TRAIL MASTER 

Achilles Track Club of Peter-
borough 

Dr. T. James Cooper 

Elke & Richard Danziger* 

Carole & Bruce Glass 

David Holloway 

Kawartha Rail Trail 

Peter Petrosoniak & Kathy 
Boyle 

The Siegel Family 
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Donor Wall Categories 

Murray Leadbeater 

Pete & “Chick” MacLoghlin 

John & Brenda Morrison 

Pinewood Cottages & 
Trailer Park 

RHINO 

Kathy Simpson 

Andris Smits 

Sharon (Abbot) Sylvestre 

Amy & Tim Whitson 

 

In memory of 

Dave Allen 

Anders Andersen* 

Robert E. Bellamy 

Shirley Bellamy 

W. R. Bunting 

Fred DeNure 

Susan DeNure 

Dr. James I.H. Fawcett 

Marg Fevang 

Paul Fitzpatrick 

Pierre Girard*  
Jim LaMantia 

David Lankin 

Holmes Matheson*  
Evelyn R. McLean 

Peter McNabb 

Geraldine “Gerry” Moore*  
Morgan O’Connell 

Elizabeth A. Richardson*  
Grant Saunders 

Debbie Simpson 

Marjorie Stephenson 

Ray Storey 

Helen Tripp 

Ron Willcocks*  
Vernon “Pill” Willis 

Doug & Brenda Wright 

 

In honour of 

Molly Susanna Adams 

Lorne Dixon*  
Clair E.J. Dowdall 

Patrick S. Dowdall 

Mary C. Ham 

Marilyn Heath 

Kayla Cathleen Henderson 

Dr. Julie Johnson 

Joe Kraan Sr.  

Adam W. Lackey 

TRAIL BLAZER 

(Silver) $100 - $499 
 
TRAIL MAKER 

(Bronze) $50 - $99 

TRAIL CHAMPION 

(Platinum) $1,000 and over 
 
TRAIL MASTER 

(Gold) $500 - $999 
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Jonathan D.V. Lackey 

Luke Alexander Lackey 

Zack Lautenschlager 

Cassidy J. Murphy 

Ellen & Dennis Patterson 

Ross Penton* 

Barbara Rose 

Murray Spence 

Lucy A. Stephenson 

Karina K. Treiguts 

Markus M. Treiguts 

Catherine Wasteneys 

 

Donor names as of April 30, 
2012. 

* Names to be inscribed on 
the Donor Wall in Summer 
2012. 

 
With each level of donation, 
a Certificate of Appreciation 
along with a tax receipt is 
sent to the donor. 

DeNure Donor Wall 

A Special Thank You to Our Festival Sponsors 
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Who We Are 
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The Kawartha Trans Canada Association (KTCTA) is a registered not-for-profit organization with charitable status.                    
Our mission includes the following:  

1. To improve the urban and rural environment by developing and maintaining a recreational trail or greenway linking             
communities.  

2. To organize and participate in environmental projects designed to preserve and protect flora and fauna.  

3. To educate and increase public awareness, appreciation, and understanding of the environment by offering courses, seminars, 
conferences and meetings, and by collecting and disseminating information.  

4. To promote active and healthy lifestyles by offering courses, seminars, conferences and meetings, and by collecting and        
disseminating information on the trail's five core uses—hiking, walking, cycling, horseback riding and snowmobiling.   
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Board of  Directors 
Wayne Alldred                   

Retired Public Accountant 

Doug Baker                       
Farrier, Trapper 

John Hagarty                    
Chief of Police 

 

Linda Skilton                   
Dean, Fleming College 

Marnie Callaghan            
Mechanical Draft Person 

Allen MacPherson           
Part-time University Professor 

 

Kevin Adams                    
Elementary Teacher, Omemee 

Bill Elliot                          
Retired Park Superintendent 

Kevin Williams                 
Director Community Services 

City of Kawartha lakes 

Ellen Woodward              
Registered Nurse 

Peggy Armstrong              
Journalist 
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The KTCTA will upgrade, develop and manage 44 kilometres of trail through the City of Kawartha Lakes. 
This trail stretches east to west between Peterborough County and the Regional Municipality of Durham and 
will be a new addition to the national Trans Canada Trail network.  

 
Please make cheque payable to: KAWARTHA TRANS CANADA TRAIL ASSOCIATION 

Mail to:  Kawartha Trans Canada Trail Association 
c/o Fleming College 

P.O. Box 8000, Lindsay, ON, K9V 5E3 
Tax-deductible receipts will be mailed to the donor. 

 
Is this donation in memory of someone? (  ) Or, in honour of someone? (  ) 
If “YES” please provide the following: 

 
To whom should notification of donation be sent? 
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NAME:   

ADDRESS:   

CITY: PROVINCE: POSTAL CODE: 

TELEPHONE: EMAIL:  

NAME:   

ADDRESS:   

CITY: PROVINCE: POSTAL CODE: 

TELEPHONE: EMAIL:  

HONOUREE’S NAME:   

Donor Information 

KTCT Map 


